
CRES Board Report: June 2016 

 CRES 2015-2016 Goals 

o 100% of CRES students will demonstrate growth in Reading and Math as 
measured by the Spring  2016 STAR Enterprise assessment. 

o CRES 3
rd

 through 6
th

 graders will score at or above the state average in 
proficiency on the 2016  Minnesota Comprehensive assessments in math and 
reading 

o CRES students will receive 25% fewer referral notices for behaviors in the areas of 
defiance, disrespect, and harassment in 2015-16 than the number of referrals 
students received in 2014-15. 

o CRES students will have access to programming that further develops their use of  
technology, collaboration, and critical thinking skills to solve real-world problems. 
 

 Allison Larsen, Jane Moore, Tammy Hawkinson, and Angela Holmvig, along with Dale 

Sova, put on one great week-long activity at CRES during the week of June13th.  Camp 

Invention provided students with many great learning activities that align with our 

STEAM education vision.  Forty-six CRES students took a week out of their summer 

vacation to participate in the event.  What a great success, and what a great experience 

for the kids and the adults alike! 

 

 Craig Lubovich led a group that provided a great send-off for our graduating sixth 

graders on the last day of school.  The group raised money to provide a carnival for the 

students to attend.  This was a very memorable way for our sixth graders to spend their 

last day at CRES. 

 

 Our student behavior data is complete.  According to the numbers, 75.8% of CRES 

students received zero or one Incident Report during the 2015-2016 school year.  The 

goal for PBIS schools is 80%.  Another 12% of students received two to five reports.  The 

goal is 14%.  Students who received six or more reports included 12.2% of students.  The 

goal is 6%.    

 

 The custodians at CRES, Lester Van Horn, Jeremy Lentz, and Phil Milhoover, are making 

great early progress with their summer cleaning, painting, repairing, etc.  They make a 

great team. 

 

 Pillars outside the front entrance and the playground entrances are being refaced with 

brick, as the old, original tiles are beginning to fall off.  This will give the front entrance a 

needed, fresh look.   

 

Respectfully submitted;   
Kurt Becker 

 


